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Buyer: Eric J. Blas 

August 20, 2025

AMENDMENT NO.: III

TO

INVITATION FOR BID NO.: GPA-046-25

FOR

REPLACE P-047-25 EXISTING METAL CROSS ARMS FROM HARMON SUBSTATION TO MAUI WELL 
PROJECT (DESIGN & BUILD)

Prospective Bidders are hereby notified of the following responses to inquiries received from 
Bidder No. 1 dated August 08, 2025:

Bidder No.: 1 dated 08/08/2025:

QUESTION:
1. Upon review of Amendment No. II, the response for item no. I is not clear whether GPA will be

responsible for the power outage fee or if the contractor shoulders it. Please clarify.

ANSWER:
GPA will assume charges for outages conducted during normal hours (7:30 A.M. - 4:30 P.M.).   
Any work conducted on Government of Guam observed holidays, after hours (4:30 P.M. – 7:30 A.M.),
and weekends will be charged to contractor.

QUESTION:
2. Again, we respectfully request a waiver of the third-party Hi-pot testing (or dielectric testing) and

certification for the bucket truck due to the absence of a locally accredited agency capable of
conducting such testing.

ANSWER:
GPA will not waive the testing of the bucket truck. It is an ANSI and OSHA requirement even if   

        the lines are de-energized to protect the contractor from electrical hazards. Through market 
        research, GPA Engineering personnel was able to identify the company Moy Certs, Inc. available 
        on island that can perform hi-pot certification for bucket trucks. Therefore, the Authority stands firm.

All other Terms and Conditions in the bid package shall remain unchanged and in full force.

JOHN M. BENAVENTE, P.E.
General Manager


